
 

 

Dear Parents, 

I am in the process of selecting the Wolverhampton District 

Football Team for the 2019/20 season. This is the U10 team 

(who will play in a competitive league for the first time) and will 

consist of mainly Year 5 children, as well as some exceptional 

Year 4 children. The trials will be held in two phases, the first 

date will be for all players invited through their schools - these must be attended to 

be eligible to play for the district. A squad will be selected after these trials. 

Trial date: Saturday 14th September     Venue: Ormiston NEWA, Marsh Lane, 

WV10 6SE 

Schools in Tettenhall / Penn: 9-10.30am 

Schools in Bushbury, Bilston and Wednesfield: 10.30am-12pm 

Please arrive early for registration. 

When selected, the team is expected to play a minimum of 10 games against other 

districts mainly on Saturday mornings; our home pitch is at Ormiston NEW Academy, 

Marsh Lane, WV10 6SE.  All Schools and District football is deemed by the F.A. to 

be Category B, therefore takes priority over Local Youth Leagues, Academies and 

Centres of Excellences, Development Centres (who are not allowed under the rules 

of the F.A to prevent boys or girls playing District Football). However, some do try, 

applying pressure on both boys and parents. Please contact me if you have any 

queries regarding this situation. District football is a high level of football and should 

be seen as a huge honour to represent and play for your city.  

If you have any queries, please contact your child’s school, who will then forward to 

me. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Sam Holmes 

Fallings Park Primary School 

Wolverhampton Primary School District FA. 
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